
March 24, 5.21pm 
All staff and students email from Professor David G. Lloyd, Vice Chancellor and President 
Dear colleagues and students, 
I write to inform you that the University today received notification that one enrolled student in our 
community has returned a positive test for COVID-19. 
Our number one priority is the health, safety and wellbeing of our students, staff and the entire 
University community. Our thoughts are with our student, who is well and is now in self-isolation and 
under the care of SA Health. The University has been in contact with the student to offer appropriate 
support. 
The student attended our Magill campus last week before being diagnosed. 
The University has provided SA Health with all relevant class lists and has also directly contacted staff 
and students where contact may have occurred during this period. 
The University continues to work with SA Health to ensure the health and safety of all our students, 
staff and the wider community. The current global health crisis is continually evolving. We will 
continue to follow and act on all current health advice and guidance. 
All necessary cleaning protocols have been enacted and the campus remains open. 
In a community as large and diverse as ours, it was inevitable that an instance of COVID-19 exposure 
would present in time. Please be assured that all appropriate protocols have been activated. This is a 
time for us to act as a community, to follow official health advice, to remain connected and to support 
one another. 
If you have questions or concerns, please first visit the staff and student FAQs on the COVID-19 
coronavirus information webpage. This is the most up-to-date and informed repository of University 
COVID-19 resources. 
As always, I re-iterate the current public health advice – if you are feeling unwell, please do not 
attend at the university until fully recovered, seek the appropriate medical advice as required and act 
to minimise the risk of infection for others.  
For any student enquires relating to health and wellbeing please contact seu@unisa.edu.au for 
assistance, advice and support.  Staff may also contact seu@unisa.edu.au if they have any questions or 
concerns regarding a student’s health or wellbeing. 
Staff members with any questions are asked to please contact your local People, Talent and Culture 
Business Partner or email PTC@unisa.edu.au. 
So, as is needed in these uncertain times, I ask for your continued patience, pragmatism, calm and 
collegiality. 
 


